
PUBLIC NOTICE OF COPPER RETIREMENT UNDER RULE 51.333

	Network Disclosure Number:  
	ATT20230092C.1
	Issue Date:
	6/20/2023
	
	 

	Carrier’s Name:
	BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T North Carolina



	Carrier’s Address:
	1120 20th Street NW, Suite 1000, Washington, DC 20036

	Contact:
	Your Account Manager or Service Representative
For Technical Issues:

	
	Mark Peters
	Wendy Scott

	
	1116 Houston St, Rm 738
	211 S. Akard St, 11th Floor

	
	Fort Worth, TX 76102
	Dallas, TX 75202

	
	972-706-7633
	714-925-4704

	
	mp2586@att.com
	ws6715@att.com



Implementation Date: On or after July 19, 2023

Description of Network Changes Planned:
[bookmark: _Hlk127514791]BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T North Carolina intends to retire copper facilities serving 3405 South Tryon Street in Charlotte, North Carolina.  This property lies within distribution area (DA) 112002 in the South Boulevard wire center (CHRLNCBO).  The building previously standing at this address has been demolished for a new development, so this action will have no impact on customers.

AT&T North Carolina plans to provide service to the new development using existing Gigabit Passive Optical Network/Fiber-to-the-Premises (GPON/FTTP) facilities when the developer or a future customer makes a request for service.

Description of Reasonably Foreseeable Impact of the Planned Changes:
After implementation of the planned changes, only fiber-based services will be available to serve this property. AT&T North Carolina records indicate there are no working circuits, including competitive carrier circuits, at this address. Other parts of, or facilities in, DA 112002 (i.e., outside this address) are not affected by this notice.

[bookmark: _Hlk4591481]Impacted Address:
The only address affected by this notice is 3405 South Tryon Street, Charlotte, North Carolina 28217.
